

---

## **Clinton Presidential Records Mandatory Declassification Review**

---

This is not a presidential record. This is used as an administrative marker by the William J. Clinton Presidential Library Staff.

Documents from this Mandatory Declassification Review were released in full or released in part.

Those documents released with redactions have been restricted under Sections 1.4 (b), (c), (d), and (g) of E.O. 13526.

---

---

## Exchange Mail

DATE-TIME 06/30/2000 7:07:42 PM  
FROM Kurtz, Paul B. (TNT)  
CLASSIFICATION ~~TOP SECRET~~  
CLASSIFICATIONREASON 1.5(c)  
DATECLASSIFIEDON 06/30/2000  
DECLASSIFYON 07/01/2010  
SUBJECT Threat Update [~~TOP SECRET~~]  
TO Crocker, Bathsheba N. (NSA)  
Gray, Wendy E. (NSA)  
Kale, Dora A. (NSA)  
Moretz, Sheila K. (NSA)  
Rudman, Mara E. (NSA)  
Scott-Perez, Marilyn L. (NSA)  
Siberell, Justin H. (NSA)  
Storey, Sharon V. (NSA)

CARBON\_COPY Clarke, Richard A. (TNT)  
Cressey, Roger W. (TNT)

## TEXT\_BODY

Please pass to Sandy, Jim, and Mara

Border/Port Security

As requested during the Small Group yesterday, we met with INS, Customs and FBI today to review the status of border/port security. We gave them a "heads up" on the recent reporting concerning UBL threats overseas. We noted while there was no information regarding potential attacks in the U.S. they should inform their officers to remain vigilant. INS and Customs will step up monitoring and inspection activities without expending additional resources. EO 13526 1.4c, EO 13526 1.4g

UBL

We received no new threat reporting today. As you know, Embassy Brussels has cancelled its 4th of July party. EO 13526 1.4d

DECLASSIFIED IN PART  
PER E. O. 13526

2007 - 1065 - M  
8/19/15 KBH

CLINTON LIBRARY PHOTOCOPY

Brussels has requested permission to share additional information about the threat and would like to recommend that others in the American community cancel large 4th of July gatherings. Brussels plans to hold another EAC tomorrow afternoon to review the situation and decide whether further security measures are necessary, including whether to close the bilateral and EU embassies on July 3.

EO 13526 1.4b, EO 13526 1.4d

State plans to let Brussels decide whether to recommend that others cancel their celebrations EO 13526 1.4c, EO 13526 1.4g

Abu Zubaida

EO 13526 1.4b, EO 13526 1.4c, EO 13526 1.4d

Sheik Rahman

Finally, we understand that Louis Farrakhan has asked to meet with Sheik Rahman. Justice and FBI have informed us that they do not have the legal means to stop such a meeting from taking place.